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Jewish Community Council 

l•IINUTES OF AN EXECUTIVE CO•!iMITT7IB t~ ETH!G, t1AY 169 19,0 9 8: 30 P .M, 
IN THE OOUNCIL OF JE'.7ISH :?01':EN I S BOA ·© ROOM 

ATTENDANCE Present ~re: Irving Kane, presiding; Stanley Adelstein, Abraham 
Braun, Sigmund Bravennan, Rabbi B R Brickner, Mrs B R Brickner, 

Ralph Colbert, Jerome N Curtis, Paul L Eden, ?:irs D Fisher, Sam Goldstein, Nathan 
I Gordon, I.irs L Greenberger, Dr O Halpern, Rabbi J Herman, i'J1rs L Kaufman, Hrs S S 
Kates, Max I Kohrman, Rabbi E Kronheim, Gabriel Leeb, Fred Ornstein, Rabbi I Porath, 
Ezra Shapiro, Louis Skolnik, I.Irs J Stashower, Phillip L Steinberg, Lawrence 
•Tilliams, Harry I Barron, Sidney Z Vincent, and Leonard Goldhammer. 

The meeting opened with a welcome by Mr Kane to the newly-elected manbers 
of the Executive Committee: Ralph Colbert, J.-irs David Fisher, Louis Golden, Sam 
Goldstein, Rabbi Alan Green, Hrs Leo Greenberger, Fred Ornstein, and Lawrence 
'\ililliams. New members who were not present: Louis Golden, Rabbi Alan Green, and 
Judge Joseph Silbert, who is returning to the Board. The chairman stressed the 
importance of regular attendance at meetings and urged the members to participate 
actively in the important work of the Council. 

COMMUNITY REL'\ TIONS C0!11HITTEE APPOINT ~~TS The Chainnan presented a list of 
fifteen representatives from the 

community at large as his designees t o serve on the Cornnruni ty Relations Cammi ttee. 
He explained that fifteen members are appointed to the Community Relations Ccm­
mittee by the president of the Jewish Community Council, upon approval by the 
Executive Committee. The other 13 members are designated by the Jewish Welfare 
Federation, the .American Jevdsh Committee, the American Jewish Congress, the Anti­
Defamation League of B •nai B' rith, and the Jewish Labor C.Ommittee. Before pre­
senting the list of nominees Mr Kane recOIMl nded that hereafter past presidents 
of the Council serve as ex officio menbers on the Community Relations Committee. 
Heretofore, the past presidents have been appointed as menbers-at-large. Inas­
much as the number of past presidents is growing it would seem desirable to have 
them serve in an ex officio capacity thereby continuing to render service while 
pennitting a maximum number of appointments of members-at-large to this important 
conmittee. The President's nominees for m61l.bers-at-large: Leo Ascherman, Mrs 
Katherine Bang, :.raurice Bernon, \"iilliam Bloomfield, Ers B R Briclmer, Albert I 
Cornsweet, Mrs HaITy J Dworkin, Paul Eden, Eugene Freedheim, Mrs S S Kates, Max I 
Kohrman, Gabriel Leeb, Hcnvard Metzenbaum, Aaron Resnick, David I Sindell. On a 
motion by Jerome N Curtis all fifteen nominees were approved. The motion as 
passed also provided that all past presidents of the Jewish Community Council 
should be ex officio menbers of the Community Relations Corrmittee, not entitled to 
vote. 

!~RAEL PHILHARMONIC ORCHESTRA Mr Barron reported that Hrs Emil Brudno is bringing 
the Israel Philharmonic Orchestra to Cleveland for 

two night performances - January 29 and 30, 1951. The United States tour under 
the management of S Hurok is a most ambitious event - and a very expensive one. 
It will cost approximately ~1201 000 to bring the orchestra to Cleveland. Leonard 
Bernstein and Serge Koussevitsky will probably conduct the local concerts. Mrs 
Brudno has invited the Jewish Community Centers and the Jewish Community Council 
to join in sponsoring the event an::l to do so without any financial obligation. 
The Jewish Community Centers has already accepted. Upon motion by Mr Bravennan 
it was decided that the Jewish Community Council should also join in sponsoring 
this event. It was recomnended that Mrs Brudno consult with us before the sub­
sequent use of the Council's name in her promotion activities. 1Vhile it is recog. 
rd.zed that the Council will have no financial stake in the function, we do have 
a moral responsibility to assist actively in planning arx:l carrying through this 
project. 

JEWISH MUSIC FUND Mr BaITon reported that the Jewish Community Centers has 
asked for a clarification of the use of the Jewish Music 

Fund which was not t ransf erred to the Centers when the Council's Cultural Depart­
ment moved over to the new agency. A balance of $2300 remains of the fund of 
~~5000 originally contributed by the Morganstem family for "the advancement of 
Jevlish music". Hr Curtis pointed out that it was agreed by the Group 1:fork Study 
Committee that all of vhc constituent agencies of tt , J ish on nity Centers 
houl retaj r1 t l e o t eir api tal funds durjnb the three y e trial period, of 

which ' year and a half r em ins. The agenc · cs have adhere to t1is arrangement 
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aoo the Council, he felt, shOl ld folloi,1 the same procedure. Mr Bravennan was 
of the opinion that in the interest of sound administrative procedure t:00 funds 
should be transferred to the Jenish Community Centers, to be administered by the Jmvi.sh Music Cammi ttee. After further discussion it was voted that the Community Centers should be advised that the title of the music fund nould continue in the Jewish Community Council, but that requests from the Jewish Community Centers for the use of the fund ,;rould be honored after review by the Executive Committee 
of the Jewish Community Council. 

D.fl'LE!TENTATION OF I-IANUI~J-CI-CTISTHAS DSCISION In accord vn. th a decision of the 
Delegate Assembly to discontinue the promotion of joint holiday celebrations in the public schools, the Community 

Relations Committee was asked by the Executive Committee to review a series of 
questions dealing rdth the implementation of the resolution and to make its re­
commendations. Mrs Kates reported on the recommendations for implementation which had first been worked out by a sub-commit tee and then reviewed by the Comrnuni ty 
Relations Committee. The sub-committee consisted of Rabbis Armond Cohen, Alan Green, Sam Silver, I·-irs L Greenber·ger and Mrs S S Kates. (A copy of the questions 
and recommend·tions for implementation is appended to these minutes.) 

Full discussion took place regarding each point in the memorandum, after 
which the entire menorandwn was approved with the following changes: Under point 2 it was agreed that the Council should not supply anj.'" material for Hanukah pro­grams even upon request, but should refer such requests to proper resources. 
Points 3 and 4 were eliminated as well as points 6 and 7. In reference to 6 and 7 it was the consensus of opinion that the Delegate Assembly decision had specific application to the elimination of Hanukah in joint celebrations and did not in­volve a stand on Christmas. It ·was stated repeatedly that the Council's position on Christmas has been consistent. - that the ver-J reason for the inception of the joint holiday program was to minimize the religious elements of Christmas obser­
vances in the sch cols. It was recognized that because Christmas in the schools 
is a long established tradition the problem must be dealt with realistically. 
Rabbi Brickner urged that a positive statement of princi?les be adopted regarding Christmas school celebrations. A consistent separation stand would involve 
opposition to Christmas both Rabbi Brickner 2nd 1r Vincent argued. Such a stand however is fraught with many delicate comnunity relations problems. Therefore 
this matter was referred to the Community Relations Committee for detailed 
consideration ani for subsequent reporting to the Executive Committee. 

Point 8 was adopted ·w·ith the elimination of section b. In reference to PTA as noted it section 8, it was agreed that this refers to Jewish PTA members and not to PrA membership generally. It was recognized that interpretation to 
parents would be a difficult jobsince many are not in accord with the Council's 
decision. In concluding the decision of strategy regarding implementation of 
the program to discontinue joint holiday celebrations, it was the consensus of 
opinion that none of these lines of strategy could be followed rigorously but -would have to be applioo flexibly in order to maintain the good relationship es­tablished with the schools. 

COHMITI'EE ON OOMMUNITY ORGANIZATION A progress report was made by Jerome N 
Curtis, chainnan of the Council Committee meeting rdth a Jewish Welfare Federation Committee on Community Organization. 

As yet, he stated, no definitive plan has emerged as a result of the discussion nor was it possible to spell out. the details of the ?lans proposed at this time, 
since to do so would constitute a violation of confidence of the Committees. He 
pointed out, however, that committee members on both sides have been d€Y:!loping 
new concepts of central community structure, and al though in theory there seemed to be acceptance of the concept of a single overall cornmuni ty agency, no prediction could be made that such a single structure i;-rould evolve as a result of these 
conferences. Er Curtis stated that the ZXecutive Committee would be advised of 
further developments. 

KASHRurH BOARD R~PORT Gabriel Leeb reported on two matters: {1) The extension 
of supervision to slaughter houses. Though the Kashruth Board was initially established to supervise Kosher meat on the retail level the Board has come to recognize the necessity for coordination ,nth the slaughtering processes on the wholesale level. The large companies, such as Swift am K & K, 
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have rabbinical supervision for which they pay, he stated, but the other loca l 
slaughter hou es are completely unsupervised by Rabbis. To avoids me of the 
resulting p o lems, the Kashru ,h Board requ ested pennission to explore with these 
slaughter houses the possibility of rabbinical supervision. The Exe cu ti ve Com­
mittee agreed to give the Kashruth Board latitude to approach the other slaughter 
houses to ask them to pennit rabbinical supervision, it qeing understood that the 
Jewish Community Council would not become involved financially. Mr Curtis 
cautioned that if the request is made for "pennission to inspect", the slaughter 
houses might ~:-rell make the interpretation that the Council wruld pay for such 
supervision. He suggested that in contacting the packing houses they ought to 
be advised "that ma~ing arrangements for rabbinical supervision would be to their 
advantage in vi.ei."T of the number of problems that have arisen" • 

( 2) The Rabbinical Council requested reimbursement of ·::as for an ad in 
the Jewish World which appeared just prior to Passover. The ad was vri.th specific 
reference to Kashruth practices for the Passover season. Upon motion, the re­
quest of the rabbis was granted with the specific caution that, in the future, no 
such expenses would be honored vrithout prior consultation vr.i.th the Council. 

FOURTB.Et!TH All11UAL ··:iE~HJG REPORT Nathan Gordon, chainnan of the Annual Meeting 
Planning Committee, reviewed recommendations 

that had been made in evaluating the Fourteenth annual meeting. On behalf of the 
Corrnnittee he recommended that in the future effort should be made to avoid com­
bining an annual meeting of the Jewish Comrrunity council ·with an Israel celebra­
tion. Although the attendance for the annual meeting had been increased because 
of ·the Israel celebration, nevertheless, the Committee felt, the programming of 
both had suffered. By and large it was the Canrnittee 1 s view that the meeting had 
had good comrrunity impact. They recommended that if possible the Council should 
try to hold more meetings employing the Town Meeting technique .•• that there be 
further discussion on some of the topics offered at the Tovm Ii.ieeting, particularly 
the one on Jevnsh Education. In future planning of annual meetings, the Presi­
dent's report should be printed in advance, it was recommended, with the entire 
annual meeting business streamlined. Because of the lateness of the hour there 
was no discussion on the recommendation of th Annual Meeting Planning Committee. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leonard Goldhammer 
Secretary 



IRVING AN 
Pres1d nl 

Sigmund rav rmcn 
Rabbi B. R. Bric r 

Rabbi Abba Hillel Silver 
The Temple 
Ansel Road & East 105th St. 
Cleveland 6, Ohio. 

Dear Rabbi: 

We just received this morning in the office the letter that Harold 
Sussman addressed to you on March 20th regarding a radio ~rogral!l over 
station 'WSRS on Thursdays titled 11 Jewish Varieties 11 • 

At the time Mr. Sussman wrote his letter, Jack Herman the :.c. on 
the show, had just launched his program and 118.d been on the air but a 
fe't weeks, a.nd his program did have objectionable features in terms of 
dialect. 

We had become aware of the program from its very inception and moni­
tored it for a period of several weeks. Our Public Information Committee 
discussed this program and decided that we would meet •dth ' r. Hennan. 
We met him on April 5th her at the Je sh Co unity Council off ices and 
found him to be exceedingl cooperative, uite an ·ou not to do anything 
that •ould reflect di scredi on Jews as indi vidua.l or on the J e • sh 
community. 

He forthwith took tep to 'clean up" hi :.9rogram and in our opinion, 
has been doing a conscientiou jo in m~ki n his program accentable. He 
af!'reed not to use a di alect bu . would confine hi rem ks to either 
atrai t English or et rai ht Yiddish. 

If there are any further problems 1 referenc to this progran that 
you might become aware of, pl ase call it to our attention. 

:a 5, 1950 

c.c. Farold Suss an 
J ck Heman 

MRS. LOUIS UFM N 
V Cf! s1d nt 

alph A. Colb rt 
Jo ph D. Conway 
J rom . Curti 
Mr . Horry J. Dworkin 

rncld M. Ed Iman 
Mr . David F, h r 

GABRI L L E 
Vic Pres1d nl 

X cu 
loul Gold n 
Samu I G0ld1t In 

Mr.lo n 
Myron Gu 

Sincerely yours, 

~~c~ 
Leonard Goldharrraer 
Comrnuni ty R lation Department. 
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Vic Pr sid nl Tr asur r 

IV COMMl1T 

Dr. n 
an 

n Fr d 
r abbl h 

abbi clphM. 
ebb Armond . Cohn HAR Y I. BARRON, E cul,v Oir clor IDN Y Z. VIHC HT, 1 isfonl O,r ctor 

0 

plro 
Silb rt 

ilv r 

ta how r 
Iiams 



' . . 



., ' ' .., 

C 
0 
p 

y 

Rabbi Abba Hillel Silver 
The Temple 
Ansel Road & Fast 105th St 
Cleveland, Ohio. 

Dear Rabbi: 

Harold Sussman 
3313 Ormond Rd 
Cleveland. Heights 18, Ohio 
March 20, 1950 

As a leader of the Jewish population of Cleveland, 
I should like to call to your a ttention a radio program 
broadcast over station WSRS at 7 PM on Thursdays, under 
the title "Jewish Varieties". 

The progra~ features a disk jockey mo announces his 
records and gives his commercials in dialect. That fact 
that this r::an formerly worked with Mickey Katz probably 
affects hie sense of what is funny. Mr. Kat 1 z comedy 
records are quite popular, and this probably denotes 
th:=-.t we can laugh at ourselves. But should thi~ be the 
wa:y a radio program which ill probably be held up aa 
an eYample of Je ish culture, be run? He is only furn­
ishing material to those who delight in mocking us. 
And -re know that they already have enough. 

It is incredible that a peonle who have endured 
centuries of ridicule fro~ Gentiles should permit one 
of their o,m to do so. 

Hoping you will l i sten to thisprograrn and form 
your c,m opinion about it, I remain, 

Very truly yours, 

(Signed) Harold Sussman 




